BROOKSIDE SURGERY NEWS
STAFF TRAINING

The Practice will be closed from 1.00pm on Wednesday 22nd May from 1-5pm for staff training.  Emergency calls will be directed to the oncall service.

BANK HOLIDAYS 
The Practice will be closed on the following Bank Holdays.  If your require medical advice when the surgery is closed then please call 111.



MONDAY 

6th  MAY


MONDAY 

27th MAY

If you will require repeat medication around these dates please allow extra time when ordering.

REPEAT PRESCRIPTIONS

In line with the majority of dispensing practices and pharmacies, we ask our patients to allow FIVE WORKING DAYS between ordering and collecting your repeat medication.  Working days do not include Saturday, Sunday or Bank holidays.  

ACUTE PRESCRIPTIONS
We have recently found that a significant number of items prescribed following a consultation with a GP are not being collected.  In one week we had 24 prescriptions for 32 items not collected.  After a number of weeks these items are then returned to stock but each one represents an amount of time and work that was wasted.  It has therefore been agreed by the GP partners that “acute” prescriptions will be made up and dispensed only when the patient comes to collect the items. We appreciate that this will result in these patients needing to a wait a short time and we trust that you will understand the reason behind the change and thank you for your patience and understanding.

PRESCRIPTION CHARGE INCREASE

From 1st May the prescription charge per item will increase to £9.90. 3 month pre-payment will be £32.05, a 12 month prepayment will be £114.50 and an annual HRT pre-payment will increase to £19.80.  You can check if you are entitled to help with prescription charges at www.gov.uk/help-nhs-costs
PHARMACY FIRST
The new Pharmacy First service enables community pharmacies to consult patients and prescribe, where necessary, for 7 common conditions 

Acute otitis media


patients aged1 to 17 years


Impetigo



patients aged 1 year and over



Infected insect bites


patients aged 1 year and over


Shingles



patients aged 18 years and over


Sinusitis



patients aged 12 years and over


Sore throat



patients aged 5 years and over


Uncomplicated urinary infections
Women aged 16-64 years

Patients can go directly to a pharmacy for these conditions or our care navigation team can refer you through our online system.

NEW TELEPHONE SYSTEM

Our new telephone system went live on 19th March and we have already seen improvements within the Practice – no more waiting for an outside line to become free!. The system provides comprehensive data on the number of calls and wait times, which we will be sharing on our website and social media once we have a complete calendar month.    

We hope our patients have found an improvement and we would ask that you listen to the options and choose carefully as some calls are going to the incorrect destination and this may delay us responding to your call.

NEW FACES AND SOME NOT SO NEW

We are very pleased to have Dr Hardeep Gahir with us from April to August as part of his GP training. We also welcome back Clare who was part of our reception team a year or so ago and she has returned to us as part of the dispensary team at present.  

FINALLY …Do have a look at our newly updated website, where you will find all the latest news and information at

www.brooksidesurgery.co.uk

